
                                BOARD MINUTES
                    BEMENT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 5

                   REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

                              OCTOBER 14, 2015
The regular meeting of the Bement Community Unit School District 5 Board of Education was held Wednesday, October 14, 2015 in the FACS room.  The meeting was called to order by board president Jeff Funk at 7:00 p.m.
Board members present were Jeanne Strack, Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Kyle Rogers, Todd Scott, Valerie Stoerger and Trixie Stoerger-Flavin. 
Mr. Kepley gave his middle/high school report on athletics and the Marching Bulldogs. 
Ms. Greenwood gave her elementary school report on the new parent/teacher organization Bement Bulldog Boosters, upcoming School Improvement Day activities, “Mix It Up” day, the dental clinic and the continued implementation of Chromebooks.
In her superintendent’s report Ms. Greenwood told the board that the proposed legislation to freeze property taxes is putting school districts in a position of self-preservation.  She told the board that they would need to look into another working cash bond a year earlier than previously planned.  Ms. Greenwood told the board she would be meeting with First Midstate to evaluate all options and timing.  Everything has to be completed by March 1, 2016.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that the district would need to set a public hearing to begin the tuition waiver process.  After that is done letters must be sent out to Chapin Rose, Bill Mitchell, the BEA president and post it according to law.  After the hearing the paperwork will be sent into the state.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that she and the staff are working towards utilizing new social media technology to communicate what is going on with and in the schools.  They will be exploring Periscope, Boxer, Canva, Screencast-O-Matic and Google hangouts.  Ms. Greenwood and the board did the second reading of the proposed Press Plus amendments and updates to board policy. 
A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Strack that the executive session minutes of the September 16, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Funk that the open session minutes of the September 16, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Stoerger-Flavin that the board accept and pay all bills as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

Ms. Greenwood and the board reviewed the treasurer’s report.
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Rogers that the board approve the Press Plus updates to the School Board Policy Handbook as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Stoerger that the board adjourn at 7:45 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
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